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THE PRISON EPISTLE FOR FIRST SEMESTER OF (JANUARY – FEBRUARY – MARCH)
IN THE YEAR OF OUR LORD 2016

Dear Prayer Partners, Contributors, Volunteers 

I am writing this letter to you in the second quarter of the year 2016.  We had a 
tremendous year in 2015 with many trials, tribulations and with many victories.
Coming into this year with the largest number of various decisions for Christ in one year, 
approximately 304 through the efforts of three evangelistic ministries. We are attempting to 
get ready for the first Semester of the academic year 2016 for Liberty Theological 
Seminaries International classes. We have no other choice but to follow the orders of our 
great King in response to the marching orders he has given us. Every week new people are 
getting saved. This type of the moving of God’s Holy Spirit makes my day.

Both Esther and I have gone through some trials with medical issues but God is 
helping both of us and many are praying for us. When Esther found a hard place on her 
breast, it was discovered that it was fluid. Then following that she had several days of 
oscillating up and down fever, it was treated with medication. I am doing much better with 
my neuropathy and both of us are declaring our healing.

Personally our personal budget is tight because of the small out of the pocket expenses 
that everyone has. In this area we are waiting on the secondary insurance, Washington State 
National Insurance Company to reimburse us.  Also, the cash offerings for Alabama Prison 
Ministries have been half of what is necessary for us to operate 
effectively. We must have $2,500.00 per month to fully operate the ministry and meet all of 
our obligations.

We have confidence that the God who has always supplied our needs for over twenty 
years will do so again.  We will continue to communicate our needs in various areas of our 
ministry efforts to you in a series of E-Newsletters.
For the Bullock Correctional Facility in Union Springs Alabama, we have the following 
critical needs.
1.  Clear Barrel Ink Pens
2.  Note Book Paper
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3.  #2 Pencils
4.  Pocket Folders
5.  Composition Notebooks (No wire binding)
6.  Family Size Tea Bags
7.  Ground Coffee
8.  Sugar Sweetener
9.  Dish Washing Liquid
10. Carpet Deodorizer for Sanctuary
11. Communion Juice
12. Communion Crackers
13. Deodorant
14. Bar Soap
15. Toothpaste
16. Highlighters

Also we have our annual Family Day coming up on Friday July 15, 2016.
It will start at 9:00 A.M. and will go until 2:00 P.M.  The menu of food is provided by the 
Caring Friends Ministry in Montezuma Georgia. Each resident of the Faith Character Based
Honor Dorm will have family members to visit with them at this time.  Some of our 
volunteers will be coming in to serve as family members for those inmates that do not have 
family members.

For the ministry in Uganda, we need a dependable laptop computer either purchased or 
donated for the Liberty Theological Seminaries International Extension Center in Uganda.
The cost of the Laptop is approximately $500.00

Sincerely yours:
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